Sept 2023 County Notes
The Board received a report from the United Way addressing the data for ALICE (Asset Limited Income Constrained Employed).  This position on the economic scale is above the poverty level but less than the basic cost of living for the area.  This segment of the population has increased in the last few years means more people are just barely getting by or slightly falling behind. United Way along with a number of other agencies offer help such as budgeting, tax preparation, diet planning, etc.  
ITC, the electrical transmission line update was provided.  At this time the plans basically involve parts  of Lebanon, Dallas, Westphalia and Eagle Township as well as possibly a small part of North Plains Township in Ionia County.  I expect the townships have received the same information as well as the planned informational meetings on October 10th Dallas, Fowler Cons club noon, Westphalia, Westphalia Twp hall 5:00pm, and on the 11th Lebanon, Maple River Campground noon, Eagle, Eagle Township hall noon.  Information will be sent out to area property owners.
Clinton County Board of Commissioners on October 31st will be holding a public hearing for the purpose of possibly adopting an ordinance authorizing and regulating ORVs.
The BoC voted to move forward with the two amendments as recommended by the Solid Waste Planning Committee.  One is to add Branch County for material import and export, and the other is to allow the vertical expansion of a 60 acre cell between I 96 and Grand River Ave.  This will now go to local units of Government in the County for review and vote. It does require 2/3 voting approval and then would be submitted to EGLE for final review.
Did vote to amend the buy-sell agreement for the Pratt Road proposed park property to withhold some proceeds until some agreed work is completed.  This work is being held up by some permitting delays.
There is a new broadband initiative BEAD (Broadband Equity and Access and Deployment) that the county will be following looking for what opportunities might be available to expand broadband service.
 
David W. Pohl, Clinton County Commissioner, District 2

  
